
Question on Notice 

No. 625 

Asked on 18 June 2020 

 
 

MR L MILLAR ASKED MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR ABORIGINAL AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER PARTNERSHIPS 
(HON C CRAWFORD) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister outline the following in relation to the State Emergency Service review 
conducted by Campbell Darby (a) the date the review commenced, (b) the date the review 
was provided to the Minister, (c) the date the review will be publicly released, (d) the total 
costs associated in commissioning and conducting the review and (e) will the Minister 
commit to implementing all the recommendations?  
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
I am advised by Queensland Fire and Emergency Services: 
 
a) The State Emergency Service (SES) Review commenced on 9 September 2019. 

 
b) The SES Review Report was provided to me on 1 July 2020.   

 
c) The release date of the SES Review Report is currently under consideration. 

 
d) The cost of the SES Review was $247,006.65.  

 
e) The Government is considering all the review recommendations. 
 
 
 
 
 


